

1 AUG 2016

OIA 2497

Luke Chandler fyi-request-4251-bbe267f9@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Chandler

I refer to your request dated 13 July 2016, pursuant to the Official Information Act 1982, seeking "what actions is the Ministry taking to ensure Uber will comply with all New Zealand laws".

Further to this request, you have clarified in your email of 27 July 2016 that your request covers both the current actions being taken under the current regulatory system, and the actions that will be taken in the future under the small passenger services system to ensure Uber complies with New Zealand laws.

This letter is to notify you that the Ministry is transferring the part of your request relating to current actions being taken under the current regulatory system to ensure Uber complies with New Zealand laws, to the New Zealand Transport Agency.

The information you are seeking is more closely connected with the functions of the New Zealand Transport Agency. Accordingly, your request is being partially transferred pursuant to section 14 of the Official Information Act:

Further correspondence on this request will therefore come to you from both the Ministry of Transport and the New Zealand Transport Agency. Note that the time limit for responding will be 20 working days from when New Zealand Transport Agency receives this transfer from us.

Yours sincerely

Mike James

General Manager Road & Rail

for CHIEF EXECUTIVE